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RESOLUTION ffi 

WHEREAS, the Board of County Commissioners of 
Nassau county, Florida did establish Ordinance 
Number 92-14 providing for a process of naming and 
renaming streets in Nassau County, and 

WHEREAS, the following change will help 
establish a consistent street naming and addressing 
grid for all emergency systems as is intended by the 
Nassau County Board of County Commissioners as 
stated in Ordinance 87-18 and Ordinance 88-23; and 

WHEREAS, the Department of Emergency Services 
has requested the roand named "CAPTAIN HOOKS TRAIL"; 
located in the Pirates Wood Subdivision; sections 43 
and 48; Townwhip 3N; Range 28E; be changed to 
"CARAVEL TRAIL"; due to a conflict in the 911 
address grid; and · 

WHEREAS, the Board of County Commissioners of 
Nassau County, Florida, believe that these changes 
will be beneficial for the citizens of Nassau 
County. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the above 
street name shall be changed and street signs shall 
be erected by the Road and Bridge Department to 
reflect this new name designation. 

ADOPTED, 'this 27th date of Fe~ 1995 , by 
the Board of county commissioners of Nassau county, 
Florida. 

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
NASSAU COUNTY, .. FLOR 

ATTEST: 



PirateS Wood ~socialion.lnc 
February 7, 1995 

Mrs. Linda Cox 
911 Operations 
5,0 Bobby Moore 
Yulee, Florida 

Dear Mrs. Cox: 

Coordinator 
Circle 

32097 

The Board of Directors of Pirates' Wood convened on February 
2nd and unanimously agreed to rename Buccaneer Trail (A.K.A. 
Captain Hooks Trail) to Caravel Trail. We feel this change 
will prevent any confusion should an emergency arise. We 
further understand that the most recent street numbers (Octo­
ber 1994) assigned will remain the same for Caravel Trail. 
Since the name Caravel Trail has been pre-approved by your 
agency, would you kindly petition the Nassau County Commis­
sioners to officially affect our desired name change. 

If you could advise us when this name change is officially 
made we would appreciate it. 

Sincerely, 

~e - e C. Lawrence, President 
· s Wood Association 

2026 irate Point Road 
Yulee, Florida 32097 


